
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
26 September 2023 
 
Dear Stakeholders 
 
Delay in Mandatory Grant Quarter 1 Payment 
 
Greetings and best wishes! 
 
Kindly be advised that due to a systems error from the Department of Higher Education and 
Training ( DHET ), no skills levy download information has been received for the past 3 
months and as a result the FP&M SETA will not be able to make quarter 1 mandatory grant 
payments to employers on time , being the 29th of September 2023.  
 
The Department has also sent out communication in this respect which is also attached. 
 
Communication will be provided as soon as levy files have been received and calculations 
have been prepared.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this may cause. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
______________ 
Dr Felleng Yende 
 
 
 
 
 


